A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Alms-house meeting room on Thursday 8th June 2017 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Nick Henry, David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present newsletter editor Lucy Turner and Caroline Hadley, parish clerk.
1. Apologies for Absence, Marjo McGee, Rob Simister and Kevin Bulmer.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 11th May 2017 were signed as correct 
3. Matters Arising.  Peter had written to Mr Duffield but as yet we had had no reply concerning the Barracks. He had also responded to the Oratory planning application which had been discussed at the last meeting and been in correspondence with Rob Simister re the ongoing issues at Stapnalls, Rob would investigate.  
4. Parish Hall.  The new double glazed window has been installed and is looking good the next project would be to change the door between the hall and the lobby to make access easier. 
5. Newsletter/Website. The deadline for the July issue had arrived. The pictures of the school play from the 1930’s could be put in the newsletter to see if anyone might know who the performers were. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  All well. Although the grass cutting was not as good as it should be the clerk to enquire if other parishes knew of any better contactors. Peter had looked at the legal agreement with Highways and would be emailing them with a few queries that need to be answered before he signed it. 
7. District Councillors Report. There was no report. 
8. County Councillors Report. There was no report. 
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments – there were none. Nick Henry was speaking to enforcement re Ladygrove Shaw as there was concern about the implications of an application for a VOSA operating licence for that site. 
10. Finance There was £12.554.66 in bank on 2 June. The following payments were authorised
			Insurance

		£1,334.40


			May Grass Cutting

		£418.24


			HMRC

		£74.00


			Clerks Salary May

		£296.00


		301456

	Chiltern Society Membership

	£30.00


		301457

	Hill Bottom Grass Cutting

	£50.00


					£2,202.64



	
	
	
	


11. Linking the Footpath   Peter had written to Owen Jenkins from Highways and he had replied saying that he and Keith Stenning will be making a site visit together. 
12. 143 Bus Service. Going Forward Buses has started and will be providing a Saturday service.
13. Crays Pond/ Tinepits   Rod d’Ayla will write a follow up report for  TOE
14. War Memorial. Village Fete. Peter had had a site meeting the contractors would be SCM, Hazel & Jeffries for the curbing and A F Jones Stone Masons. The fete committee had donated £500 which meant that some extra expense was now covered. 
15.  Correspondence. John Gray had written to thank the parish council for helping on the BBQ at the village fete. Ken Ison of the Woodcote volunteers had written to thank the parish council for their donation. Jonathan Beale, footpaths officer had replied to concerns about some of the footpaths Goring Heath Footpath 47 & Woodcote Footpath 18 both have outstanding issues recorded on them and need dealing with but were not currently a priority. For Goring Heath Footpath 48 – he said that he will make enquiries with the Diversions officer, Andy Sylvester, and would ask him to let us know. 
16. AOB   There was none.
17. The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 13th July in the parish hall.

The meeting finished at 9.20pm
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